 Sample Letter for Opposing Legislative Cuts to Mental Health Services
Your name

Your address

Today’s Date

Dear Representative or Senator (your legislator’s name):

I oppose the Governor’s proposal for reduced human services funding to counties and a 20% cut to community mental health, chemical dependency and additional services funds. We urge Governor Cuomo to reverse his Executive Action that is resulting in these drastic cuts.  This is a dismantling of the mental health services delivery system, which is now available in our struggling communities at this time of unprecedented crisis. Since June of 2020 – 13% of Americans have reported starting or increased use of substances as a method of coping with the mental and emotional stress brought on by the COVID-19 pandemic.. 

In addition, the early months of the Pandemic brought an 18% increase nationwide in overdoses compared with the same period in 2019. According to the American Medical Association in December more than 40 U.S States have seen increases in opioid-related mortality along with ongoing and critical concerns for those with substance use disorders.
We have successfully developed a mental health system that has become more responsive to the needs of people with mental illness during the pandemic. People can and will recover from mental illness when they have access to services and supports that help them lead their daily lives with less struggle. Homelessness, joblessness, family disruption, physical abuse,  hospitalization and even jail are avoided when people in need access the system that is focused on their needs.

Long Island Reach has responded to the pandemic, which has created unmatched demand for mental health and addiction services Without the funding, Long Island Reach and other nonprofit organizations that provide mental health and chemical dependency therapy and other vital services will be forced to cut staffing, reduce hours and even eliminate life saving programs. 
People would be harmed if important services could not be funded.

Please help us to urge Governor Cuomo to eliminate this draconian 20% cut. It is important to keep full funding for mental health services at this time of pandemic. 

Thank you for considering my urgent concerns about the impact of budget cuts on critical human services. I would be happy to talk with you about this and can be reached at (your phone number if you want to provide it.)
Sincerely,
Your Name

Your Town
